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Potential improvements of the review processes   
The AOC reviews are at the core of ICANN´s accountability and transparency mechanisms and in order to ensure that the review teams can work effectively fulfilling the mandate set forth in the AOC, the following recommendations for potential improvements should be considered: 

A) ICANN should ensure in its budget that sufficient resources are allocated for the reviews to fulfill their role, including but not limited to the establishment of an independent secretariat to assist Review Teams as well as accommodation of requests from the Review Teams to appoint independent experts/consultants if deemed necessary by the teams.

B) ICANN should already at the initial stage before a review is initiated account for and publish the budget for the review together with a rationale for the amount allocated. The budget should be established based on i.a. the experiences achieved from the work of the previous teams, including ensuring a continuous assessment and adjustment of the budget according to the needs of the reviews. 

C) ICANN should ensure that the ongoing work of the AOC reviews, including implementation, is fed into the work of ICANN Strategy Panels. The CEO announced the appointment of these panels at the Durban meeting and the panels have been established by the CEO outside the multi-stakeholder processes as well as separate from but with a similar focus as the reviews mandated in the AOC.
D) It should be ensured that Review Teams are appointed in due course allowing them to start their work January 1 of the calendar year in which the review is supposed to take place.

E)  In order to facilitate the reviews by Review Teams of the appropriate implementation by ICANN of recommendations from previous Review Teams ICANN should before the start of the calendar year of the review in question prepare an implementation report. This report should be submitted for public consultation. The implementation report including the consultation report should be ready for the Review Team by 1 January of the calendar year of the review.
F) In order to improve accountability and transparency and facilitate the work of the Review Teams ICANN’s Board should each year on a rolling basis establish a Programme of Work and Budget (PWB) reflecting the planned activities and the corresponding expenses. (The PWB may cover a two year period.) The following year a report should be drafted describing the actual implementation of the PWB including activities as well as related expenses. 
